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Dear Friends of SHEM,
Spring is here, at least according to the calendar.  We’ve had lots of rain and whenever the sun decides to make an appearance, it seems as though we must have frost in the morning.  But we are blessed to be living in this part of the country; much worse weather events have been happening elsewhere.  
Grants and grant applications have been on our mind the last few weeks.  We have received a grant from the Sweet Home Community Foundation which was used to purchase floor mats for the food distribution aisle and other areas where the volunteers need to stand for a substantial period of time.  They are very squishy and help to remove strain from the volunteers’ backs and legs.  Applications have been submitted for the Samaritan Health Social Accountability Grant to be used for the purchase of milk for the food boxes and the Manna hot meals program.  A more recent application was submitted to the federal Emergency Food and Shelter Program (EFSP) for financial assistance for a number of programs, the largest being a request for funding to help with rent for those in danger of eviction.  A final bit of information regarding grant funding has come our way.  The amount received by the United Way from general allocations during its annual fund drive is down.  This may mean less money available for our programs.  
Several changes have occurred in our board membership.  Roger Gilman, a long-time member and SHEM volunteer, retired from the board.  Thank you, Roger, for your years of service on the board and the hours of service you and Delena give to SHEM.  Roger continues to help with the pickup and delivery of bread from Safeway.  He and Delena help with the Manna program.  Two new members have been added to the board, Joy Sullenger and Dean Nicholson.  Welcome and thank you for your desire to help the people of our community through our outreach.  We also need to express our gratitude to our other board members for the efforts they make to ensure SHEM is a blessing to the community  –  Peggy Blair, Mary Brendle, Rick Ellingson, Tim Healy, Lynda Kimball, Doris Lafond, Gene Penrod, Cindy Rice, and Stan Van Parks. 
We wanted to share news about a few events coming up within the next few weeks.  There is still until the end of the April to participate in the Feinstein Challenge.  May 5th Peggy will be representing SHEM at the Day of Prayer service at Fir Lawn Lutheran Church.  The letter carriers’ food drive will be held on May 14th.  Volunteers are always needed for receiving, sorting, and shelving the food which starts arriving shortly after noon and continues until late afternoon as the mail carriers return from their routes.  New this year is SHEM’s participation in the 5 K fun run sponsored by the Sweet Home Youth Advisory Council to take place on June 4th.  We will be providing support services for the runners.  If you are interested in helping or participating in the race, there will be a sign up sheet at SHEM. 
Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers.
 Cindy L Rice, SHEM Pantry Manager and Peggy Blair, SHEM Office Manager

